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HEARING OFFICER ORDER 
SCHEDULING WORKSHOP 
 
Entered: April 2, 2009 

   
BY THE HEARING OFFICER: 
 

The Commission, on its own motion, opened this docket to 
investigate revenue decoupling and energy efficiency programs 
for natural gas public utilities. 

 
 The Commission previously held a workshop and received 
comments regarding revenue decoupling.  This investigation is 
also intended to examine the operation and function of energy 
efficiency programs, the requisite Commission oversight, any 
benefits to ratepayers and resulting impacts to jurisdictional 
utilities.   
 

The Hearing Officer finds that a workshop should be 
scheduled for May 13, 2009, at 10:00 a.m. in the Commission 
Hearing Room, 300 The Atrium, 1200 N Street, Lincoln, Nebraska 
for the purposes of receiving information regarding energy 
efficiency programs offered by jurisdictional utilities in other 
states. 

 
Any jurisdictional utility wishing to make a presentation 

during the workshop shall notify the Commission in writing no 
later than April 24, 2009.  Such notice should be sent via 
electronic mail to rose.price@nebraska.gov and should include 
estimate of the amount of time needed for the presentation so 
that we may properly plan. 

 
Based upon the notices received, an agenda will be made 

available no later than May 6, 2009. 
 
If auxiliary aids or reasonable accommodations are needed 

for attendance at the meeting, please call the Commission at 
(402) 471-3101.  For people with hearing/speech impairments, 
please call the Commission at (402) 471-0213 (TDD) or the 
Nebraska Relay System at (800) 833-7352 (TDD) or (800) 833-0920 
(Voice).  Advance notice of at least seven days is needed when 
requesting an interpreter. 
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